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Altham Parish Council – Minutes

	


Minutes of the Altham Parish Council Meeting held on:

Monday 25th September, 2023, 7.00 pm,
at the Council Offices, Media House, Burnley Road, Altham.  

Present:
Parish Councillor Rennie Pinder (Chair) & Parish Councillors, John Halstead, Dexter Stubbs, Helen Hummerston and Jon Chadwick.
In attendance:
Angeline Whittingham (Acting Clerk as the APC Clerk was not well)
Residents:

Vanessa Alexander was in attendance at the meeting.

A045: Housekeeping
The Chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. He provided attendees with the relevant housekeeping information. 
A046: Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence with a valid reason had been submitted in advance by Councillor Joe Threlfall and Councillor David Murray. 
A047: Declarations of Interest
Councillor Pinder declared an interest in the item concerning Accrington Stanley Football Club.
A048: Minutes from the Last Meeting
The minutes of the APC meeting held on the 31st July 2023 were attached to the agenda and submitted for approval. 
Resolved - That the minutes of the APC meeting held on the 31st July 2023 be 
approved as a correct record. Proposed by Councillor Stubbs and seconded by 
Councillor Hummerston
A049: Matters arising from the Last Minutes (not listed on the agenda)
            Councillor Pinder thanked the Vice Chair for standing in when he could not attend the last meeting.  He also expressed thanks for best wishes etc. received during his wife’s recent illness.

            Councillors had attended training run by Jane Ellis.
Councillor Pinder is still in talks regarding the Altham Business Park development.  He is awaiting a phone call.  After this there will be a public meeting, probably at Altham St. James’ School. 
A050: Chairman’s Action
The Chair and Vice Chair had met with Simon Prideaux, the leader of the Borough Council, the Crime Commissioner and Chief Executive of Accrington Stanley.
A051: Public Participation
Vanessa Alexander attended the meeting.  She told Councillors that she lives on the Sefton Farm estate. She has now retired from working at Hyndburn Borough Council and hopes to stand for election at the next Council Elections. Vanessa is looking into setting up a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme as there have been a lot of robberies in the area. 
A052: Correspondence

Councillor Halsted read out a letter received from LCC regarding the issue at Bell Lane.  They said they had not broken policy. There is a problem because this is an un-adopted road and it should not have been covered in tarmac. Any costs would be the responsibility of the Parish Council. The issue is being taken back to County.

A message of thanks had been received from Mrs. Pinder. 
A053: Finance
Councillor Halstead went through the transactions since the last meeting. 
The accounts have been audited by an external auditor, PKF Littlejohn.
A054: Updates on:
A- Road Safety (Spids) 
Councillor Pinder thanked Councillor Stubbs for helping with the Spids.  They have been kept busy with them in various locations.  This has brought in about £900.
Road safety is not good.  LCC are not taking action on roads unless there have been at least five fatalities. 

Councillors asked about speed cameras – to get a mobile speed camera (gun), a major risk assessment has to be done.

B- Moorfield Industrial Estate
There has been a meeting with Simon Prideaux.  See comments in AO49, Maters arising.
C- Crime Figures   - Councillor Pinder reported the latest crime figures. 
For Altham & Clayton le Moors –

27 anti-social behaviour, 8 criminal damage and arson, 43 violence and sexual, 8 vehicle crime.
For Altham - 
3 anti-social behaviour, 1 criminal damage and arson, 3 violence and sexual, 2 vehicle crime 1 burglary,
Two people have been arrested for crimes on Sefton Farm.
Looking at the figures for August 2022 – July 2023, crime has dropped slightly.

Recently on Altham Business Park there had been a lot of anti-social behaviour. About 100 cars were involved.  The Police do have the tools to deal with such behaviour but don’t seem to be using them.

D- Allotments (Livingstone Road and Cromac Terrace) (Allotment Officer update)
Councillor Hummerston has visited the allotments and met about eight people. It was a good meeting.  There are two allotments that Councillor Hummerston could not see. There is a cooker in a shed on one of the plots. The tenant has said it is not connected. At the meeting people asked questions and they were reminded of the rules.  Altham rules are different to those of HBC.  The allotments are looking good.  One lady has given up her allotment (Plot D).  There is a waiting list.

Action: 1 – Councillor Hummerston will check if the notice given is for now or the end of the year.

             2 - Check the plot.

             3 – Key to be returned

             4 -  Deposit to be returned when satisfied that everything is OK.

             5 – Try and contact the next person on the list, to start in January.

             6 – Check if cooker is connected or has been moved off the site.       

 There is a spare key in the office.
 The rules have been revised and the changes were reported to the meeting.
 Councillors discussed raising the rent for the allotments             
                Resolved : Prices for 2025 to be raised as follows -  33p per sq. metre or a minimum 

payment of £75 per year, or 40p per sq. metre or a minimum payment of £90 

if out of the parish.  The deposit will be £250 (from £150).

                                   Proposed by Councillor Chadwick,  Seconded by Councillor Stubbs.
E- Grass cutting – They have done a good job. It is being done again tomorrow.  No current issues. 
A055: Clerk’s Report

No report as the Clerk was not in attendance
A056: Planning Applications
There are two applications, both on Altham Business Park.
Councillor Pinder gave details and explained to Councillors that he had been to look and could not see any reasons to object.
A057: Event(s) Update

Nothing reported as the Clerk was not in attendance. There will be an update at the next meeting.
A058: Any Other Late Business
There is to be a Standards meeting on the 12th October at 1.30 p.m. 
AO59: Date(s) and Time of Next Meeting
The next Council meeting will be held on Monday 6th November, at 7.00 pm (this was confirmed after the meeting)
Councillor Pinder thanked all for their attendance.
Signed:
…………………………….………………….

Date:
……………………………………………………….

Chair of the meeting

at which the minutes were confirmed.
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